
Dnevni list, April 4, 2003 
 

Daily comment 
  

 Constructive Dialogue Between 
Politicians and Entrepreneurs  

 
       
[P.2] On November 12 last year, the 
Bulldozer Committee was formed with 
two objectives. These objectives are to 
enact 50 reforms in 150 days and that 
BiH businessmen establish a long-term 
dialogue with political representatives, 
which would enable positive changes 
in BiH business environment. The 
Committee processed proposals they 
received from several hundreds of BiH 
businessmen. General conclusion of all 
joint discussions was that all problems 
that appeared used to arise from the 
law, instead of being resolved through 
the law. In some cases, laws are 
generally useful, but they contain 
counterproductive clauses, while in 
other cases persons who do not know 
market economy made laws, and such 
laws contain basic omissions. As a 
result, we had laws that made business 
difficult in BiH, instead of facilitating 
it, i.e. disabled employment of a large 
army of unemployed who 
meaninglessly wander around BiH 
area. The High Representative in BiH, 
Paddy Ashdown emphasized on one 
occasion that this committee was not 
the idea of the international 
community, but of local businessmen. 
The international community 
participated only to provide that 
reforms do not diminish safety 
standards, to comply with international 
norms and not to contradict conditions 
concluded between BiH and other 

countries. This is probably the first 
time that a country took such an 
ambitious action – 50 reforms in 150 
days. On this occasion, we should 
praise political representatives of this 
country who have shown a very 
positive approach to the proposed 
Bulldozer reforms. The Committee 
coordinator, Benjamin Herzberg 
expressed his conviction that all 50 
reforms that were proposed to BiH 
authorities for improvement of 
business would be adopted by the 
official deadline – April 22. It was 
pointed out that a lot has been done in 
this respect, because each BiH citizen 
now knows about the reform process 
with participants from the whole of 
BiH. It was defined which authority 
levels are in charge of certain reforms, 
and each government received all 
documents and appointed their 
coordinators for this project. A 
comprehensive summary of each 
reform was made and it was 
established which laws should be 
changed. Tasks were given to relevant 
ministries that should implement them. 
Finally, we should emphasize that this 
process currently goes better in the RS, 
but it can be expected that it shall be 
successfully completed in the BiH 
Federation as well, with minor 
changes.  
 

 
 
 




